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BELMONT — For some people, it's war when it comes to religion and science.

But in San Mateo County this weekend, churches will recognize that religion and science are in harmony with one another.

"The first complements the second by reminding us of all the amazing wonders of our physical world our loving God creates through evolution," said the Rev. Kristi Denham, pastor of the Congregational Church of Belmont.

Nearly 1,000 congregations nationwide and 14 countries on five continents are expected to celebrate the bicentennial of Charles Darwin's birth, as well as the 150th anniversary of his book, "The Origin of Species," during Evolution Weekend.

One goal is to show that people of many faiths understand that evolution is sound science and poses no problems for their faith. 

On Sunday morning, scientists who are members of the Belmont congregation — a United Church of Christ affiliate — will explain how spirituality and science coexist in peoples' lives.

Other congregations that will partake in Evolution Weekend include Holy Trinity Lutheran Church in San Carlos; St. Andrew's Lutheran Church in San Mateo; and Stanford Memorial Church at Stanford.

"Those claiming that people must choose between religion and science are creating a false dichotomy," said leaders of The Clergy Letter Project, an organization created to convey the notion that creationism and evolution are compatible.

More than 11,000 members of the Christian clergy in the U.S. have signed the letter.

The Clergy Letter Project sponsors Evolution Weekend, which was founded by Michael Zimmerman, a dean of liberal arts and science at Butler University in Indianapolis.

Evolution Sunday Worship will begin at 10:30 a.m. at the Congregational Church of Belmont, 751 Alameda de las Pulgas.

More information is available on the church's Web site at www.uccbelmont.org.

